Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 9th May 2022 at 7.30pm in The Church Foyer
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, Andrea Duncan, Duncan de Gruchy, John Haughan, Jo Davies
Apologies
Andy Kingston-Smith, Sue Thatcher 
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in The Church Foyer
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by reading from Isaiah 53 – The Servant King.  This was followed by Prayer thanking God for the PCC and all who serve in the Church and this was followed by The Lord’s Prayer  

Stephen shared that due to upcoming vacancies of paid full time clergy in the deanery that by the end of the summer there will only be 3 stipendiary clergy in the entire Deanery until new appointments can be made. It is a concern as to how ministry can be sustained with such heavy reliance on retired clergy.  He has alerted Bishop Robert and Archdeacon Phil to the situation and would appreciate the prayers of the PCC for him in his role as Area Dean with the responsibility to provide oversight of ministry to 30 churches and worshipping communities.  

Stephen also informed that here in Tewkesbury, Rev Canon Paul Williams has been appointed Rector of Sandringham, so will be leaving the Abbey in August after 19 years of ministry and Rev Wendy Ruffle of the Abbey ‘Celebrate’ community in Priors Park retires at the end of June after 12 years of ministry.
Stephen thanked the retired Clergy, upon whom the Deanery is heavily dependent for support.
3. Notification of AOB 
Andrea D – Outreach
David R - Rotas

4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 7/3/22
The PCC Minutes of Monday 7th March 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 4/4/22
The SC Minutes of Monday 4th April 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of the extraordinary PCC minutes of 28/4/22 (post APCM)

The PCC Minutes of Thursday 28th April 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 7/3/22
· Andrea gave an update on SWYM.  A candidate was interested but has since withdrawn.  There are no further applicants.  The intern vacancy has been highlighted via Facebook and it was suggested that the Diocese Youth Connector (BV) could be contacted to see if he knows of any interest
Action:  Andrea to contact BV, Youth Connector to discuss the Intern vacancy
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 4/4/22
· A question was raised regarding the feedback given re the LLF course.  Stephen confirmed that he summarised the collated feedback from the PCC and fed that back to the National Church Institutions.
6. Treasurers’ Report
Thank you to Simon and Mike for preparing and circulating the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  Simon has nothing to raise and, again, the figures look very healthy.  
Stephen informed that The Churches Together Team has previously run Hope 08 and, leading from this, they have established a Hope project named Kidzway.  This provides free school meals for Children and their families, a craft and Open the Book story, in the school holidays.    However, the Hope team have no current resources to fund this project this year as there have been hardly any Churches Together Services.  They have, therefore, asked all Churches in Tewkesbury if they would donate £50 each for this project.

It was questioned whether the team are aware of the government scheme to provide food vouchers over the summer holidays for children entitled to free school meals? Following consultation, the Kidzway project targets those families that fall between the gaps and find they don’t qualify for the food vouchers. This initiative also provides a context for gathering families together and including arts and craft activity and an ‘Open the Book’ time of reflection with a Christian message.
It was proposed that we donate £100 to the Kidzway project and underwrite any shortfall up to £400

Proposer:  Stephen W

Seconder: David G

Vote:  Unanimous
Cefn Lea. Jo informed that there is approx £3000 required for the Church funds to support equipment hire, volunteer accommodation etc at Cefn Lea.  However, any additional monies required was agreed at the time of booking.  A thank you was given to those who have donated to The Bursary Scheme to enable others to attend the Church weekend away.
7. Fabric report
Sara informed that the Vestry carpet has been finished and the front doors are being painted and it will not be long before they are completed.  
Sara also informed that there was water coming into the Belfry but RW has provided some baffles that have been fitted.  Repairs to the Kitchen water heater have also been completed.
There are a few jobs that have been waiting for the good weather ie boiler flue, shed roof and they will be started within the next couple of weeks


     Stephen thanked both Sara and Steve for their time and investment
8. Staffing Committee

Louise informed that the staffing committee met last week, following the meeting of staff after their appraisals.  LB is struggling to recruit to events and the TJC rota; SW is feeling refreshed from her holiday; HH has moved house and has lots going-on with her house
Louise confirmed that the staff have been informed of their pay rise and appreciated the additional bank holiday given for the Jubilee

Although JJ is no longer serving on the PCC, she has agreed to keep in touch with HH as part of the staffing committee

Stephen informed that there is a spare seat on the PCC but he has had no volunteers.  If anyone knows of a suitable candidate, please discuss with either Stephen or the Church Wardens.  It was suggested that a representative from one of our young families would be beneficial, as we do not have a representative currently on the PCC

Thank you to Louise

9. Safeguarding.
Duncan informed that he has started his training.  There are 3 areas to concentrate on
1. All leaders/volunteers completing their safeguarding training

2. Safer recruitment for volunteers

3. Adults at Risk

It was suggested that Sam and Lucy as those primarily involved in the volunteer recruitment process could have a template for employing volunteers within the safer recruitment requirements.  Stephen invited Duncan to attend a staff meeting

10. Solar Panel Proposal
Steve B emailed the new Solar Panel proposal to the PCC prior to the meeting and went through the proposal again.  Steve emphasised that we all need to make a global difference by 2030 and do everything we can to reduce electricity consumption.  

The proposal is for solar panels at a cost of £26,000 which would save us ½ our electricity costs.  The cost should be clawed-back in approx. 9 -12 years.  There will be some ongoing expense ie cleaning of the panels (perhaps every 3 years to tie in with the quinquennial report) and maybe a new battery after 5 years.

Steve informed that we could benefit from gaining up to £7500 if we generate sales leads from this installation.  It was suggested that we could consider the OMH and Trinity Office at a later date.

It was proposed that the PCC would endorse a proposal of this scale
Proposer:  Steve B

Seconder:  Allen Snow

Vote: Unanimous

Steve B agreed to complete the necessary paperwork, for the solar panel proposal, to the Diocese and Council 

It was questioned whether we need to keep the fridge operating at all times, as this uses a lot of electricity and has minimal use.

Stephen thanked Steve for all of his hard work on this proposal

11. Eco Church

Andy gave apologies to the meeting, but Sara updated.   The Diocese have been to look at the Churchyard and we are awaiting a report to inform us what works we are able to do.  The Diocese liked the idea of wildflowers and benches etc but informed that we had to keep the iron railing as these were unusual.  We are awaiting a full report from the DAC (Diocesan Advisory Committee).
LB has had her first crop of radishes and runner beans have just been planted

A thank you was given to Sara and the team
12. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Evens occurring in May and June
· Tewkesbury Museum

· UA3

· I-Sing Pop

· Reader Training

· Active Balance

13. Correspondence
None
14. AOB
Outreach

Andrea would like the PCC to consider outreach events to involve the community ie a barn dance, the big weekend etc.  It was, therefore, suggested that we change the next SC meeting for this to be a full PCC meeting so that this can be discussed in more detail and as soon as possible.  Therefore, a PCC will be held on 20th June 2022 and the SC meeting on the 4th July.  It was agreed to invite Lucy to the next PCC meeting to participate in our discussions
Action:  All please note the new dates in your diary
Action:  Liz to include Outreach discussions on the next PCC agenda
Andrea agreed to contact Jean regarding the possibility of an Art exhibition again this year to coincide with the Mop Fair.  

Action:  Andrea/Jean to discuss the Art exhibition

Alpha was discussed.  Perhaps relaunch in September but leaders will be required

The Churches Together tent at the Medieval Festival may not go ahead this year as this was facilitated by Wendy Ruffle, who is retiring

An event ie BBQ, Bring-and-Share was suggested for the Jubilee (after the Pentecost baptisms, as friends and family may be present).  However, it was thought that may of the congregation would be attending local events

Rotas

David R and the Life Group have considered that perhaps individuals serving on a Rota every 4 weeks is too much of a commitment for some and we may find that more people would volunteer if their service was less frequent.  Therefore, it was suggested that the important principle is that everyone should be encouraged to serve and they work out with their team leader/coordinator how frequently they might be available.
Sara informed that, in her previous Church, the church directory was gone through and everyone not serving was encouraged to serve in one way or another as part of the expectation of being part of the church. This level of expectation removed the constant struggle to acquire volunteers and should be considered.
It was suggested that the Rota planning was made more straightforward.  HH is looking to incorporate the Rotas onto the Management system

15. The meeting closed at 9.45pm with Stephen thanking God for His service to us and for people to grow in their service.  This was followed by the saying of ‘The Grace’ to one another.
Prayer was also given for Stephen, for strength in his responsibility for this Church and his weighty responsibility in the wider Deanery.
The date of the next PCC Meeting – 20th June 2022
The date of the next SC Meeting – 4th July 2022
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